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The Rio Grande Mission Action Council 
(RioMAC) had a fruitful year in 2017 and 
is excited to see the new opportunities 
God has for His people in the future. 
By the grace of God, RioMAC hopes 
to inspire, develop, and equip leaders 
to serve new and innovative Christian 
communities through partnerships 
�owing across the Rio Grande Valley 
(RGV) of Texas and beyond. Thanks to 
the LWML Mission Grant, we will be able 
to charge forward with that mission 
here in the RGV.
The Reconnect to the Body of Christ 
mission grant intends to reconnect our 
neighbors in the Rio Grande Valley to 
the greater Body of Christ. This grant will 
aid and support the congregations of 
Texas District Circuit 28 in their outreach 
e�orts to the lost and unchurched in 
one of the lowest socio-economic metro 
areas in the United States. 

Part of the plan for this grant is to 
support a traditionally trained church 
worker in a missional role. This was 
launched in 2016 when DCE Brenda 
Segovia was called to serve in this non-
traditional missional role. As this project 
develops, it will eventually o�er a new 
model of ministry for congregations 
throughout The Lutheran Church—
Missouri Synod (LCMS).
Highlights from 2017 include leader-
ship development, spiritual renewals, 
service opportunities, and new minis-
try endeavors. One of those e�orts was 
a statewide middle school youth gath-
ering called Crossroads. Youth from 
across Texas teamed up with our local 
youth and helped with many mercy 
projects for the community as they 
spread the Good News of Jesus. Many 
lives were touched. This summer’s 
Crossroads event, held in June 2018, 
connected our middle school youth 
with even more families! We hope to 
continue growing in these and many 
other ministry opportunities with the 
help of this mission grant. 
There are many stories of how God 
impacted lives in 2017. One of the 
families who inspired us was the Mata 
family. Ruth is a single mother, raising 
her three children under di�cult 
conditions. Although the father had 
abandoned them, God surely did not. 
A service team connected with them 

and helped them rebuild �ooring and 
install a new water heater. The muddy 
ground dried out from the leaking 
water tank, and the rotting wood was 
replaced with new lumber. Ruth loved 
the devotions that we read in Spanish 
and especially loved going through 
Luther's Small Catechism. Throughout 
the rest of the summer, they wanted to 
be involved in as many youth events, 
worship opportunities, and service 
projects as possible. Having received 
kindness, they poured out great love 
and kindness to others!
Through monthly youth gatherings 
and retreats led by our DCE Mission 
Facilitator Brenda Segovia, new 
servants received discipleship and 
new leaders were formed. We have 
been blessed to see the Holy Spirit 
working in these new leaders; several 
have expressed interest in becoming 
professional church workers, and 
one has already begun her studies at 
Concordia University in Texas!
By the Holy Spirit’s leading and power, 
RioMAC leaders look forward to 
another exciting year. We can’t wait to 
watch God change people’s lives for 
even greater service in His kingdom. 
We see how God has been gathering 
and building over the years, and we 
are so thankful that He has led the 
RGV ministries to connect with the 
generous love from the LWML! Q
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